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From the Village Board — Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:
The Village Board approved the following:

e To award the bid to Northeast Asphalt for the Thorn Creek Drive Improvements Project
and the paved trail in the amount of $378,495.

e For 2 Public Works employees to attend the WRWA Conference in La Crosse in April.

e To give permission to the Hilbert Athletic Association to add on to the storage shed at
the ballfield at no cost to the Village.

e To reimburse a resident in the amount of $2,490.29 for overpayments on property taxes
from the last 12 years; due to error in the recorded amount of square footage of the
residence by the assessor.

e Resolution 2023-02 to Establish the Polling Place for the April 4™ Spring Election.

e To purchase Workhorse Software Services for municipal accounting, payroll, utility
billing, setup, utility data conversion and 40 hours of training in the amount of $24,300.

e To purchase new laptops, docking station, server, etc. for the Village Clerk’s Office, the
Director of Public Works Office and the Water Department from Ideal Technologies in
the amount of $13,916.46.

e Permission to start construction on the car wash; pending that the Director of Public
Works receives additional information.

e Resolution 2023-03 Government Investment Pool; pending comparing interest rates
from our current financial institution.

The Village received notice of the following:
e The final close-out letter from the Wisconsin DOA regarding the Development Block
Grant Public Facilities Project — Bel Brands Project.
¢ The Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fee in the amount of
$1,915.50.
e 2022 Loan Statements and Interest Income Statements.

Village-Wide Rummage Sales
The Village-Wide Rummage Sales will be happening in May. If you are interested in hosting a
rummage sale for this event, please contact Carole Luedeke at 920.853.3284 to find out the
dates, information regarding the ad placement and all the other details.

-Over-



Spring Clean Up Event
The Spring Clean Up Event will be held on Saturday, May 6% from 8 a.m. until 11 a.m.
This event is for residents of the Village of Hilbert ONLY. The location will be on the gravel area
on 5% Street across from the Community Center. All residents are to follow the signs on how to
enter/exit the site. Volunteers will be available to advise you on where to put the items but
they WILL NOT unload or touch any of the items. This is the responsibility of the resident —so, if
you need help with this process, please bring extra help with you. Thank you!
Reminder that if non-acceptable items are brought to the site, you will be required to
take them back with you.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 7 p.m.
Spring Election: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 at 7a.m. -8 p.m. @ the Village Hall
Village of Hilbert Website: hilbertwi.gov
Village Clerk’s Office E-mail: adminclerktreasurer@hilbertwi.gov

Village Clerk’s Office Phone: 920.853.3241

Please note that the Village Board Meeting in April will be a week later — on April 18" — due to
the Spring Election. Thank you!



